## FRANK CHURCH, IDAHO, CHAIRMAN

HARRISON A. WILLIAMS, N.J.
JENNINGS RANDOLPH, W. VA.
EDMUND S. MUSKIE, MAINE
FRANK E. MOSS, UTAH
EDWARD M. KENNEDY, MASS.
WALTER F. MONDALE, MINN.
VANCE HARTKE, IND.
CLAIBORNE PELL, R.I.
THOMAS F. EAGLETON, MO.
JOHN V. TUNNEY, CALIF.
LAWTON CHILES, FLA.
DICK CLARK, IOWA

HO, CHAIRMAN
HIRAM L. FONG, HAWAII
CLIFFORD P. HANSEN, WYO.
EDWARD W. BROOKE, MASS.
CHARLES H. PERCY, ILL.
ROBERT T. STAFFORD, VT.
J. GLENN BEALL, JR., MD.
PETE V. DOMENICI, N. MEX.
BILL BROCK, TENN.
DEWEY F. BARTLETT, OKLA.

WILLIAM E. ORIOL, STAFF DIRECTOR DAVID A. AFFELDT, CHIEF COUNSEL JOHN GUY MILLER, MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR

## United States Senate

SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON AGING

(PURSUANT TO S. RES. 111, 94TH CONGRESS)
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

December 18, 1975

Mr. and Mrs. Don Crabtree Route 1, Box 210 Kimberly, Idaho 83341

Dear Don and Evelyn:

I appreciate the kind words in your recent letter and am very glad that your problems with the Social Security Administration have been resolved.

As to the question of running for the Presidency, there are many imponderables in that situation, but I hope that a right and sensible answer becomes clear soon.

Please let me know if I can be of help in the future.

With best wishes,

Frank Church